
 

 

 

 

 

SUBJECT:  NOTICES PUBLISHED BY THE COMPANY 

DATE:  MARCH 2nd, 2022 

 

In compliance with the legal provisions in force, it is reported that the Company received a 

communication from Concesión Autopista Rio Magdalena S.A.S, through which the 

aforementioned company has agreed to continue with Construcciones El Condor S.A. the 

execution of the interventions, works and/or activities of the section between PK 42+850 and PK 

70+550 of Functional Unit 1 (UF1- Section 1 / Remedios – Vegachí) of the Magdalena River 2 

Highway Project, which, added to Functional Unit 2 and PK34+600 to PK42+850 of Functional 

Unit 1, compose the entire scope of the EPC Contract disclosed to the market on December 28th, 

2020 (The EPC Contract). 

The main conditions of the EPC Contract in what corresponds to UF1- Tranche 1 are indicated 

below: 

• Absolute Maximum Price: Up to Seven hundred and fifty-six billion, three hundred and fifty-

seven million, seven hundred and twenty-three thousand and seven hundred and twenty-

five pesos ($756,357,723,725). 

• Advance payment: Up to Seventy billion pesos ($70,000,000,000). 

The aforementioned notification is given as a consequence of the modification in process to the 

EPC Contract through Addendum No. 2, through which the Mag 2 Consortium assigns its 

contractual position to Construcciones El Cóndor S.A. who, as assignee, assumes the capacity of 

sole Contractor of the EPC Contract, with a new value for Functional Units 1 and 2 will correspond 

to the sum of one trillion, seven hundred and twenty-eight billion, seven hundred and eighty-nine 

million, seven hundred and twenty-nine thousand and four hundred and ten pesos 

($1,728,789,729 .410). 

 
Legal basis: Decree 151 of 2021. 


